## Ysgol Gynradd Alltwen Alltwen Primary School

Alltwen Swansea SA8 3AB



Chair of Governors/Cadeirydd y Llywodraethwyr:

Mrs N O'Sullivan Headteacher/Prifathro: Mr. O. G. Hyett

Tel: (01792) 863275

Web Site: alltwen-primary-school.j2bloggy.com/

Email: alltwenprimary@npt.school

E

@Alltwen

18.12.20

## COVID UPDATE - CHANGE IN START DATE 2021

Dear parent/carer,

Yesterday our Welsh Senedd decided to reorganise the arrangements for the beginning of the spring term 2021. These discussions and decisions have been based on the ever increasing COVID19 infection rate both locally and nationally.

Neath Port Talbot CBC have instructed all schools to take two 'buffer' days to plan and prepare for the forthcoming spring term. These two days will be used to review and if necessary amend our COVID risk assessments, plans and procedures and assess staffing numbers. Sadly, the school may need to consider and reduce the days your child attends school if staff are unavailable to work.

During these 'buffer' days the school will not be able to offer free childcare and home learning.

Please take a note of the amended dates:

04.01.21 - Whole school INSET.

05.01.21 - Buffer day 1.

06.01.21 - Buffer day 2

07.01.21 - 1st day back for pupils.

17/21.02.21 - Half term.

06/18.04.21 - Easter Holidays.

If you would like to discuss this or any other aspect of school please contact the school office.

Thank you for your understanding and support #keepsafe

Yours,

**OGHyett**